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PARKING AREA  

CLOSED 

      The parking area for the trails 

by the Compost Facility, will be 

closed until further notice. 

Residents seeking to use the trails 

should either park in the Township 

Office parking lot, or the parking 

area by the pond.  

Greater Lebanon Refuse 

Authority 

     The GLRA provides additional 

recycling services for Lebanon County 

residents including electronic and 

battery recycling. Residents can recycle 

mobile phones, computers, printers 

and more for FREE at the Electronic 

Recycling Facility at 1805 Russell Road, 

Lebanon. 

     The facility features a designated 

area for recycling rechargeable and 

single-use batteries. Each individual 

battery must be placed in a clear 

plastic bag. The GLRA has plastic bags 

available at the battery recycling 

station for residents using this 

program.  

A JOB WELL DONE 
 

 On April 21, 2025, Ron Fouché 
officially resigned from the North 
Londonderry Township Board of 
Supervisors. Ron’s service to the Township 
spanned more than 55 years, including 
nearly 40 years as a Township 
Supervisor.  In 2023, Fouché was awarded 
the President’s leadership award by the 
Pennsylvania Township Supervisors 
Association for going above and beyond to 
truly make a difference in the community. 
Ron was dedicated to serving the citizens 
of North Londonderry Township.  Michael 
Salvo has been appointed to the Board of 
Supervisors to complete Fouchés term. 

  



 There is no need to call to schedule a pickup. Anyone 

residing on a street dedicated to the Township can utilize this 

free service. For safety reasons, services can not be conducted 

on Gravel Hill Road, Route 422, or South Forge Road from Park 

Drive south to the Township Line. To participate, place leaves 

in the street along the curb in long narrow piles by 7:00 a.m. on 

your scheduled collection day. Residents without a curb should 

keep them on their property, but as close to the road as possible, 

without interfering with traffic.  

 Crews will not return to any street they have already 

serviced. Remember this is a weekly service over the course of 

nine weeks. If your leaves are not out in time for collection, 

crews will be around the following week. If you see a leaf truck 

on your street before your collection day, don’t fret! Crews 

often work ahead to keep up with the volume of leaves. They  

 

Fall Leaf Collection  

Monday - Residents north of Route 422 & south of 
Route 422, east of South Forge Road 

 

Wednesday - Residents between South Forge Road 
and Campbelltown Road 

 

Friday - Residents west of Campbelltown Road 

GET PAID FOR OLD 

APPLIANCES 

 Consolidated Scrap Resources (CSR) 

in Lebanon pays customers for the scrap value 

of appliances, minus the refrigerant removal 

cost. Call (717) 272-4655 with any questions 

or to get your free price quote. 

Consolidated Scrap Resources 

328 North 14th Street 

Lebanon, PA 17046  

CURBSIDE CHIPPING 

 The Township’s monthly chipping program 

will continue through October on the first Monday of 

the month. To participate, branches must be in your 

yard along the curb by  

7:00 a.m. on collection day. 

Chipping will resume in 

January. Christmas trees 

will be collected on any 

scheduled collection day. 

Remove all decorations 

prior to placing trees 

curbside. 

will still pass through on the scheduled day, weather 

permitting. We ask for your patience as unforeseen 

equipment issues or inclement weather could 

occasionally cause crews to run behind schedule.  

 **This service is for leaves ONLY. Piles 

containing grass, sticks, pine cones, or other garden 

residue will be left behind. ** 

October 13 to December 12 



HOUSEHOLD 

HAZARDOUS WASTE 

 Do you have old paint, automotive 

products, lawn chemicals, or household 

cleaners? The GLRA sponsors an at 

home collection of household hazardous 

waste for all Lebanon County residents. 

How does it work? 

 

Step 1 - Request a collection. 

Your request can be made by phone at  

1-800-742-5542 Ext.123 or online at  

www.mxiinc.com/lebanon/. After providing 

the necessary information, you will be 

required to submit your $15 co-payment in 

order to move on.  

 

Step 2 - Schedule for collection.  

A pickup day will be scheduled on the 

next available collection day. A Household 

Hazardous Waste Kit will be mailed to 

your home prior to your collection date. All 

materials must fit inside the kit.  

 

Step 3 - Collection pick up.  

On your scheduled collection date, you 

will place the HHW Kit on your doorstep 

by 7:00 a.m. MXI Environmental Services 

Inc. will collect the eligible waste materials 

directly from your doorstep. 

TOWNSHIP STAFF 

WILL NO LONGER 

LOAD MULCH IN  

DECEMBER, JANUARY 

OR FEBRUARY 

COMPOST FACILITY  

 You may notice construction underway 

near the Compost Facility. Due to an increase 

in yard waste recycling throughout the 

Township, the Compost Facility is expanding! 

Residents with a compost card will continue to 

have access to the site and be able to use it as 

usual.  

Compost Facility hours of operation for 

November through March are as follows:  

Monday - Saturday 7:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday         12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m.  

  

 All access passes for the Compost 

Facility will expire on December 31. Remember 

to keep your card! Passes may be renewed in 

the office anytime after January 1.  

Any potential stormwater pollution 

including spills and suspicious 

dumping should be reported on 

the Township website at  

www.nlondtwp.com/storm-water/ 



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Chairman …………………………………… William C. Buckfelder 

Vice-Chairman ………………..…………... James E. Hartman 

Member ……………………………………… Michael Salvo 

North Londonderry Township Office 
655 East Ridge Road 

Palmyra, PA 17078 

 717-838-1373 

www.nlondtwp.com 
Follow us on Facebook 

 

Hours:  

Monday - Friday  

7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

 

North Londonderry 
Police Department 

 
Non-Emergency  
717-838-5276 

655 East Ridge Road 
Palmyra, PA 17078 

Zoning, Building & 
Land 

Lebanon County Planning 
Department 

717-228-4444 
400 S. 8th St. 

Lebanon, PA 17042 

Township & County 
Property Tax 

Lebanon County Treasurer  
717-228-4420 
400 S. 8th St. 

Lebanon, PA 17042 
 

Palmyra School 
Property Tax 
Keystone Municipal 

Collections 
717-272-3770 
400 S. 8th St. 

Lebanon, PA 17042 

Trick or Treat 

Friday, October  31 

6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

RAIN OR SHINE 

HELP EMERGENCY PERSONNNEL 

HELP YOU 

EVERY SECOND COUNTS 


